WHAT YOU SHOULD KNOW ABOUT THE TRUMP INTERNATIONAL HOTEL

If there is one symbol of Trump-era corruption, it's the Trump International Hotel. Unlike every prior president of the modern era, Trump did not divest from his company, the Trump Organization, upon taking the oath of office.¹ This decision has led to at least **2,300 separate cases of a conflict of interest or corruption**.²

It started literally hours after he took the oath of office. Trump's inauguration after-party, which was funded by taxpayers, was held — of course — at the Trump International Hotel.³ The message was loud and clear: If you want to talk to me, spend money at my company. And Washington listened. **Members of Congress and their Chiefs of Staff have stayed at the hotel at least 453 times**.⁴ When T-Mobile merged with Sprint, it spent almost \$200,000 at the Trump International to get the deal approved.⁵ Representatives of at least 22 countries have stayed at Trump-branded properties since he took the oath of office.⁶ Mohammad bin Salman of Saudi Arabia single-handedly turned around the Trump International Hotel's room-rental revenues at the start of 2018.⁷ An Iraqi sheikh spent a whopping 26 nights at the Trump International right after he pitched a tougher Iran policy to the Trump administration.⁸ Over two years, the Trump International Hotel charged \$200,000 to the Secret Service alone.⁹ Attorney General William Barr just recently booked his annual holiday party there.¹⁰ The Trump International Hotel is now **one of Trump's most lucrative properties**, taking in \$81 million last year. Of that \$81 million, **\$40.8 million wound up in the President's own wallet**.¹¹

The corruption extends to Trump hotels around the world. During the now infamous conversation between Trump and the President of Ukraine, Volodymyr Zelensky, Zelensky mentioned that he had recently stayed in a Trump hotel in New York.¹² Vice President Pence stayed at a Trump hotel during his trip to Ireland in September, apparently at the president's suggestion, according to Pence's Chief of Staff.¹³ When Trump's sons Eric and Donald Jr. took a business trip to Dubai, it cost taxpayers at least \$73,000.¹⁴ The House Oversight Committee opened an investigation into why military planes are refueled (at a higher cost to the taxpayer) at an airport near the Trump Turnberry Resort in Scotland and servicemembers sent to stay there.¹⁵ The Trump administration allows no opportunity for profit to go unseized.

REFERENCES

1 Andy Sullivan, Emily Stephenson and Steve Holland, "Trump says won't divest from his business while president," *Reuters*, January 11, 2017. https://www.reuters.com/ article/us-usa-trump-finance/trump-says-wont-divest-from-his-business-while-president-idUSKBN14V21I

- 2 "Trump's 2,000 Conflicts of Interest (And Counting), CREW. https://www.citizensforethics.org/2000-trump-conflicts-of-interest-counting/
- 3 Ilya Marritz and Justin Elliott, "Trump's Inauguration Paid Trump's Company With Ivanka in the Middle," *ProPublica*, December 14, 2018. https://www.propublica. org/article/trump-inc-podcast-trumps-inauguration-paid-trumps-company-with-ivanka-in-the-middle
- 4 Peter Stone, "Inside Trump's DC hotel, where allies and lobbyists flock to peddle their interests," *The Guardian*, July 18, 2019. https://www.theguardian.com/us-news/2019/jul/18/trump-international-hotel-dc-guests-lobbyists-republicans-executive
- 5 Aaron Rupar, "T-Mobile admits it spent \$195,000 at Trump hotel while merger awaits government approval," Vox, March 5, 2019. https://www.vox.
- com/2019/3/5/18251675/t-mobile-trump-international-hotel-merger-spending

6 Shelby Hanssen and Ken Dilanian, "Reps of 22 foreign governments have spent money at Trump properties," *NBC*, June 12, 2019. https://www.nbcnews.com/politics/ donald-trump/reps-22-foreign-governments-have-spent-money-trump-properties-n1015806

7 David A. Fahrenthold and Jonathan O'Connell, "At President Trump's hotel in New York, revenue went up this spring — thanks to a visit from big-spending Saudis," *The Washington Post*, August 3, 2018. https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/at-president-trumps-hotel-in-new-york-revenue-went-up-this-spring--thanks-to-a-visit-from-big-spending-saudis/2018/08/03/58755392-9112-11e8-bcd5-9d911c784c38_story.html

8 Joshua Partlow, David A. Fahrenthold and Taylor Luck, "A wealthy Iraqi sheikh who urges a hard-line U.S. approach to Iran spent 26 nights at Trump's D.C. hotel," *The Washington Post*, June 6, 2019. https://www.washingtonpost.com/politics/a-wealthy-iraqi-sheikh-who-urges-a-hard-line-us-approach-to-iran-spent-26-nights-at-trumpsdc-hotel/2019/06/06/3ea74c5e-7bf9-11e9-a66c-d36e482aa873_story.html

9 Kenzi Abou-Sabe and Safia Samee Ali, "Trump hotel in Washington charged Secret Service \$200,000 between 2016 and 2018," *NBC*, June 27, 2019. https://www. nbcnews.com/news/all/trump-hotel-washington-charged-secret-service-200-000-president-s-n1022641

10 Aaron Rupar, "William Barr's \$30k Trump hotel party illustrates how corruption is becoming more brazen and blatant," *Vox*, August 28, 2019. https://www.vox. com/2019/8/28/20836544/william-barr-trump-hotel-party-emoluments-corruption

11 John Haltiwanger, "Trump made \$40.8 million last year from a hotel that critics say he's using to illegally profit from the presidency," *Business Insider*, May 16, 2019. https://www.businessinsider.com/trump-made-millions-last-year-from-his-hotel-near-the-white-house-2019-5

12 Matthew Yglesias, "The Zelensky call also shines a light on Trump's financial corruption," Vox, September 27, 2019. https://www.vox.com/policy-and-politics/2019/9/27/20886789/trump-zelensky-hotel-call-transcript

13 Nicholas Wu, "Aide defends Mike Pence for staying at Trump hotel in Ireland on president's suggestion," USA Today, September 3, 2019. https://www.usatoday.com/ story/news/politics/2019/09/03/pences-decision-stay-doonbeg-ireland-trump-hotel-criticized/2195539001/

14 Laura Strickler, "Trump sons' trip to Dubai costs taxpayers at least \$73,000," CBS, April 9, 2018. https://www.cbsnews.com/news/trump-sons-trip-to-dubai-costs-taxpayers-at-least-73000/

15 Natasha Bertrand and Bryan Bender, "Air Force crew made an odd stop on a routine trip: Trump's Scottish resort," *Politico*, September 6, 2019. https://www.politico. com/story/2019/09/06/air-force-trump-scottish-retreat-1484337

swamptourdc.com

